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REMEMBERING OUR NEIGHBORS 
By Jane Boudreau, Midge Drouin, & Margo Crawford 

 

     Each year as we begin this article we have an opportunity to remember each of our residents 
who have passed away during the last year.  Some of the individuals were personal friends, others 
acquaintances and others strangers.  This is a unique opportunity and privilege to share a little of 
their lives to each of you.   

 
Frank Henkes  
Mr. Henkes was originally from Chicago, Il moving to Desert Harbor in 2011 to live with his 
daughter.  Mr. Henkes lived in Chicago his entire life and used public transportation never own-
ing a car.  One of his observations of Arizona was how blue the sky was and the beauty of the 
mountains.  During his walks around the community he liked watching the quail, rabbits, and 
dogs.  He also enjoyed the potluck dinners and the jam sessions. 

 
Barbara Nienkark  
Barbara was originally from Iowa and was a resident of Desert Harbor since 1999.  Over the 
last few years Barb was unable to be involved in the activities in our community however, to 
keep her mind sharp she continued to balance the family check book.  She enjoyed collecting 
Madame Alexander Dolls and an occasional trip to the casino.   
 

Marjorie Nelson  
Marj and Harvey moved into Desert Harbor in 1998.  They were originally from Nebraska.  When my husband 
and I were investigating Desert Harbor the first couples we met was Marj and Harv.  They invited us to their 
home and told us about the community.  Once we selected our lot we were neighbors.  If Marj did not see us 
for a couple of days she would call and check up on us.  It was great having someone close who was con-
cerned about us.  When Marj’s health would no longer allow them to participate in the monthly Potluck din-
ners she continued to make deviled eggs for the dinner.  Marj sat at her kitchen table working on her Swedish 
weaving and other craft projects.  It was her eye on the community when she could no longer join in other ac-
tivities.   

continued on page 2 
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President Jim Gabel Lot #150 480-625-1297 

Vice President TBA   

Secretary Margo Crawford Lot #104 623-910-2713 

Treasurer Tim Chrissis Lot #34 480-982-1891 

Board Member Midge Drouin Lot #203 602-459-9039 

Board Member TBA   

Board Member Bill Johnson Lot #5 480-982-1224 
    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

Helen Rietow  
Helen and Ron moved to Desert Harbor from Indiana.  Helen was a very active member of our 
community.  She organized the Halloween Parties for several years as well as writing and nar-
rating several zany fashion shows.  We could count on Helen to bring a crock-pot full of soup or 
her famous bean salad to our Ladies Luncheons or potluck dinners.  When she introduced her-
self to a new resident I heard her say “I’m known as the pig lady” due to my collection of pig 
memorabilia.”   A large pink pig had taken up residence in her side yard and he was decorated 
for each holiday.  During football season he donned her beloved Colt’s jersey. Prior to becoming 

ill Helen chaired the Ladies Luncheon visiting and selecting a different restaurant for the ladies to attend each 
month.   
 

Bill Pavkov 
When I remember Bill he is wearing his brimmed hat and riding his three wheeled bike 
around our community looking for usable items and visiting with his neighbors.  He would 
take off on his bike when Nancy went to the pool in the afternoon.  If she was the only one 
at the pool he was her lifeguard.  He didn’t swim, so he was really there to keep her com-
pany.  He was a very jovial person who enjoyed our patio and white elephant sales.  He 
was ever watchful for a new treasure he could bring home.  

 
Barbie Davis 
Barbie never met a stranger.  She loved to party and she loved southern cuisine.  She never 
passed up an opportunity to go out to eat and enjoyed her wine with her dinners.  She always 
had a smile, a flattering outfit, perfect coiffure, lovely eyes and a positive attitude.  She may 
have seemed naïve, but she was nobody’s fool.  She was friendly with all her neighbors and 
maintained long distance friendships with many of the people she had met in her journeys with 
Harry.  Barbie was never one to disparage another and would go out of her way to be helpful.  

If you wanted to know the scoop of what was going on in the park, just ask Barbie. She was an inspiration to 
us all through her illness with her “hang in there” attitude.  She was a very bright light that will be missed.  And 
Quincy misses you, too.  

continued on page 8 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES  

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BINGO SHERRY WEINERT 307-329-7782 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 480-641-7753 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CRAFTS MARGO CRAWFORD 623-910-2713 

 ENTERTAINMENT KATHY GABEL  480-625-1297 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF DON WALKER 480-288-5686 

 HORSESHOES TBA  

 LADIES OUT OF THE PARK 
LUNCHEONS 

TBA  

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD 
LUNCHEON 

JOANN  HANKISON 480-641-0975 

 LINE DANCING MARY PAT SUMMERS 480-983-4227 

 MAH JONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PINOCHLE TBA  

 POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 480-288-4332 

 SHUFFLEBOARD CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 STITCH & CHAT CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 TAI CHI DICK SMITH 480-983-5819 

 WELCOME / SUNSHINE DIANE TREMBLAY  480-982-1419 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Connie Riter, Dave Borchardt, Dick Smith, Bob Mayo, 

Midge Drouin,  Margo Crawford, Jane Boudreau 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 
JANUARY BIRTHDAYS JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

Day Name    Lot #  
  
 5 Pat Estes     77 
 7         Jerry Stai                                126  
 8 William Hightower   6 
12 Esther Lough    123 
17 Margaret Poshka    4 
20 Peter Jackson    55 
23 Ed Croyle    120 
23        David Hert                               42 
24 Bob LeVeque     62 
25 Dave Drouin    203 
25 Guy Nagy    105 

Day Name    Lot #  
 
 1 Ronnie & Pat Estes    77 
 4 Barry & Nellie Dalton  145 
21 Bill & Carole Garriott  115 
22 Gene & Mary Pat Summers 189 
  
 

PHONE BOOK UPDATES : 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NEW RESIDENTS : 
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COMPUTER NEEDED 
 
Our computer(s) for the residents to use in the clubhouse are on their last leg.  If you are considering buying a 
new computer with the wonderful Windows 8 on it, and will have the extra one just sitting there taking up 
space or have one that you have replaced in the past and would like to donate it to the club, we would be glad 
to take it off your hands.  We are able to erase everything you have on it and would show you that we have so 
no need to worry about that.  We would rather have one with Vista or higher though.  XP  will not be part of 
Microsoft after March. 
 
Please let us know by calling Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 or e-mail at RLCKSMITH@MSN.COM.  

It's that time of year... 

Time to update the phone books that is.  We need to know if you have new phone numbers or changed your 
phone numbers or changed who is living in the household.  Please notify Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 or 
RLCKSMITH@MSN.COM or put the info in box 74 in craft room.  Also, if you have an e-mail that you would 
like to be notified about park information, please include that as well. 

Community Worship at Desert Harbor 
 
Entering this New Year brings opportunity. Here is one you may check out. Our weekly Non-Denominational 
Service every Sunday at 10:30 AM.  We have Holy Communion the first Sunday of each month also.  Join us 
for coffee and donuts and great fellowship at 10:00 AM. 
 
Tuesday night at 6 pm is our Weekly Bible Study in the Craft Room at 6 pm. It is an interactive study. 
 
For more information contact Pastor Penny Newby 480-354-9696 or cell 480-492-1080 or email:  
worshipdesertharbor@outlook.com 
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Bus Trips Available Now    by Connie Riter 
 
In November 30 people from Desert Harbor traveled by bus to Laugh-
lin, Nevada to hear the Winter Dance Party Concert held at the River-
side.  The Concert was a tribute to Buddy Holley, Ritchie Valens, and 
the Big Bopper.  On the second day, we traveled to Oatman, Arizona to 
see the burros who have made their home there.  Everyone seemed to 
have a good time and a few people even won at the casinos! 
 
Upcoming trips which are available are a day trip to Tubac on Feb. 5th for the Arts and Crafts festival.  $49 
pp.  Feb. 7th there is a  Phoenix City Tour which includes a tour of Old Town Scottsdale and lunch (incl) at 
the Sugar Bowl restaurant.  $55 pp.  There is a tour of Sedona on Feb. 14th $55 pp with free time for shop-
ping and sightseeing.  The Phoenix Gold Cup 2014 horse races which includes reserved seating, a buffet 
lunch in the Turf Club Terrace, and other extras will be held on Feb. 15th.  We already have a group from the 
Park going to this.  $75 pp.   The Verde Canyon Railroad trip is going on Feb. 20th for $159 pp.  This in-
cludes first  class seating, complementary appetizers, the 40 mile train ride, and dinner (inc.) 
 
Longer trips available are a trip to Pebble Beach for the National Pro-Am PGA Tour, from Feb. 6 - 11.  $795 
pp dbl.  Feb. 23- March 1 -- San Antonio Trip  $599 pp dbl.’ 
Feb. 27-28 -- Palm Springs Follies -- 4 meals, the Follies Show, Palm Springs Aerial tramway with lunch 
(inc.)  $339 pp dbl.  Give me a call if you’d like to make reservations for any of these trips -- Connie  641-
7753.  The Activities Committee gets a commission on any trips you book through me.  Check the book in the 
clubhouse for other trips not mentioned here. 

Free Casino Trip this Month to Fort McDowell 
 
The free casino trip in January will be on Thursday, Jan. 16th.  We will be going to Fort McDowell 
and leaving from Meridian Manor at 9:30 am.  Those who would like to go, please sign up on the 
sheet in the Clubhouse and we will see how many cars we will need to take to go to Meridian Manor.  
Fort McDowell will be picking up in only one park this year.  Return will be after Bingo. 
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COMPUTER CORNER 
by Margo Crawford 

Using Sticky Notes 
 
Many years ago I learned of a program that was available for free called 
Sticky Notes.  Now when I first learned of Sticky Notes it was just ‘out there’.  
When I typed the name in the browser several listings came up for the notes.  
After researching and reading I found a good one developed by a man in 
England and he had just done it for fun and shared it free.  The neat thing 
about computerized sticky notes is they stay right on your monitor screen 
until you no longer need them.  I used them for reminding me when pay-
ments were due or what the completion date was for a project, etc.  They would sleep and come back to life 
at a set time if that was your preference.   
 
One of the programs that came on my Windows 7 computer is their version of Sticky Notes!  At least I don’t 
have to search the internet for the right program made by that guy in England.  I kind of miss him though.  I 
tried Sticky Notes yesterday and it is now quite easy to use although it doesn’t have as many options.  If you 
do a right click on the body of the sticky note it will give you the choice of colors available.  I still haven’t found 
if you can change the font or have them sleep but I will keep checking.  If you go to start and then click acces-
sories and then click on Sticky Notes one will pop up on your monitor screen.  Last night I set one up to re-
mind me to print the minutes for the meeting, print the breakfast poster, and do an article for the newsletter.  
When you no longer need to see the note you just simply close it.   

Desert Harbor Patio Sale   by Midge Drouin  
 
On November 9th, Desert Harbor Activities Organization had its annual patio, bake, book, and white elephant 
sale.  It ran from 7am till 12 noon on Saturday.  The weather was perfect and sales were good.  There was a 
previewing going on in the club house the night before where residents of the park dropped off baked goods, 
shopped at the white elephant tables and bought and browsed through the books, tasted the baked goodies, 
giving us a great start on our fundraiser.  
  
We had 21 bakers who donated items and 42 participants having individual patio sales.  
The breakdown of the fundraising areas is as follows:  
 Book Sale  $40.00  
 Bake Sale  $260.40  
 White Elephant Sale. $246.25  
 Grand Total  $546.65  
 
As coordinator for the sale, I would like to thank all who participated that contributed to the success of this 
event.  Look forward to the next Patio Sale next November. The date will be posted sometime in August of 
2014.  
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Ronald Boillot 
Ron was a huge sports fan especially anything having to do with the Ducks of the Univer-
sity of Oregon.  He had the opportunity to help out in the broadcast booth however, never 
as a broadcaster.  He simply enjoyed being a part of anything Ducks.  While in the service 
he was stationed in Korea and there began his love of travel and anything Asian.  He had 
plans for his fourth trip to Korea and Japan when he became ill.  He was a very well read 

individual who exhibited great patience when dealing with stressful situations.  He loved to spend time with 
his grandchildren. 
. 

Carolyn Heft 
Carolyn was originally from  Boston, MA  where she retired from Malden Hospital in 1989 
as a secretary.  She moved to the valley about 10 years ago with her daughter and son-in-
law.  She enjoyed joining the ladies at the two monthly luncheons.  These two venues as 
well as the monthly potluck dinners provided an opportunity for her to socialize with other 
residents   She never missed the opportunity for a trip to one of our local casinos either on 
a bus or with friends.  Carolyn liked to travel especially with her three grandchildren and 

eight great-grandchildren to Disney World in Florida.  Last year she was able to make the trip with one of  
great-grandchildren. 
 

Ginger Shepherd  Moved in to Desert Harbor October 2009.  That was right after my return 
to Desert Harbor and we became ‘across the street’ neighbors.  She passed away February 
28, 2013.  Ginger kept herself busy writing about the Prophecies.  I helped her as much as I 
could by typing what she had written out by hand.  Her husband who had passed away 
years ago was in construction work and they did a lot of traveling around the country which 
included years spent in HI.  She had moved here from CA and prior to that lived in N.M.  
She didn’t attend too many functions but when she did she was always very nicely dressed 
and usually arrived a little late.   

 
 
Phil Thau: I met Phil when he and I were each running for positions on the Activities 
Board.  He won the bid for President of the Activities Board and I won a seat as a Member 
At Large.  Phil always made me think of a big ol’ gentle teddy bear.  He worked with great 
energy and enthusiasm to get activities organized and to find new avenues of entertain-
ment for the park.  Health issues caused him to resign his position much too soon.   Phil 
passed away November 3, 2013.   

 
Helen Elaine Kereluk  
We all remember her as Elaine Kereluk.  She passed on at the age of 71 in Apache 
Junction, Arizona.  Elaine was born on January 12th, 1942 in Des Moines, Iowa.  
She is survived by her husband Mike, sister Carol, and sons Bob, Jim, Danny, and 
David. Daughters Cindy, Shelly, and Theresa and many grandchildren.  Elaine will 
be remembered for starting up the Bible Studies in our community, and blessing the 
food prior to our pot lucks.  She fought the "good fight" but in the end, was blessed 
with her Angel Wings to be with the Lord 

 
 
     As we begin this new year please take a moment to remember and be thankful for 
all our friends in Desert Harbor. 
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Resident’s Meeting   by   Bob Mayo 
 
The Resident’s meeting for December was called to order at 9:00 am on December 7th by organiza-
tion Vice President Jim Gabel.  Following the Pledge of Allegiance the Secretary’s report and the 
Treasurer’s reports were presented and approved. 
 
Carol Rysavy thanked people for their donations to the library and encouraged people who use the 
library to continue to trade books to keep a turnover of new items.  Connie Riter reported that she 
still has 14 Coyote Coupon books for sale and urged those who have not yet purchased one to do 
so as the books provide many special discounts as well as providing funds for the organization.  
Connie also provided a brief overview of upcoming casino trips residents may enjoy including ones 
in February to Turf Paradise for the Gold Cup as well as a trip to California for a golf event on Febru-
ary 6th.  More information is on the board in the clubhouse. 
Dick Smith announced the web site will be down starting December 31 for a couple of weeks.  This 
is due to the need to get the domain name changed over to Dick from Tom Hennessy.  Dick has 
submitted a bid to make this happen.  Dick also asked residents to let him know of phone number 
changes for the phone book as well as birthdays and anniversaries so those events can be included 
in the Newsletter.  Residents are also encouraged to provide their email addresses to Dick.  These 
are used by Dick and Dave Bouchard to get information out to residents about park matters which 
cannot wait for the newsletter or are of importance to all residents. 
 
Frank Kosar noted that this was Pearl Harbor day in addition to announcing the monthly breakfasts 
would continue and on those days a free breakfast is provided for any shut-ins. 
Mike Kereluk expressed his thanks and appreciation to park residents for their support as well as the 
many who attended the memorial for Elaine.  Rich Goodrich wants to thank those who came to his 
assistance during his recent illness. 
Kathy Gabel indicated the entertainment committee was planning to have musical entertainment on 
the 2nd and 4th Friday of each month. 
Jim Gabel announced that the organization president Cliff Tessmer had resigned as had board 
member Michael Bauschard and their letters of resignation were read to the group. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 

THANK YOU 
 
A sincere thank you to my many friends and neighbors here in Desert Harbor for all the love and support you 
have given Elaine and myself.  I appreciate it and I thank you all from the bottom of my heart. 
           Mike Kereluk 
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CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK 

LADIES LUNCHEON by Jane Boudreau 
 
The November Ladies Luncheon was held at Meme’s Café in Mesa with 22 ladies in attendance.  The restau-
rant has a new menu with many of the old  favorites still available.  The restaurant received glowing reviews 
and the wait staff was exceptional. 
The Luncheon is held on the third Tuesday of the month at a different restaurant each month.    Look for the 
sign up sheet on the Bulletin Board and the name of the restaurant. 
 
 
LADIES GET ACQUAINTED SOUP -N- SALAD LUNCHEON by Jane Boudreau 
 
Seventeen ladies enjoyed three soups and a variety of salads on December 3.  A 50/50 drawing was held 
with $10.50 being contributed to the Activities Organization.  Following the luncheon a Cookie Exchange was 
held for those who wanted participate. 
 
All the ladies of Desert Harbor are invited to attend the luncheon which is held each month on the first Tues-
day at noon.    The January luncheon will be held on the 7th.   If you would like to join the ladies a sign-up 
sheet is posted on the Activities Organization Bulletin Board. 

If it’s my
brother in Arizona,

I don't want to
talk to him

Phone’s
for
you
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You can also view the newsletter in full color at our website   www.desertharboraz.com 

WHO  AM  I  ? 

ATTENTION  - - -   WEBSITE IS DOWN! 
by Dick Smith,  Webmaster for desertharboraz.com 

 
Beginning right after Christmas and through the month of January,  the website will be down. 
This is an unfortunate circumstance,  but could not be helped. 
We will be down for maintenance and other things. 
I will get the newsletter out before Christmas so you can download it if you need to. 
 
Thank you for your patience. 

 
 
 

Be sure to look for the 
name and current photo 

next month 

If you think you know who I am, please jot your name, date and time on a piece of 
paper and put it in the suggestion box at the clubhouse. 

Or you can e-mail your guess to desertharboraz@aol.com. 
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November: The Month Of Bountiful Food  by Margo Crawford 
 
As I sit here this Thanksgiving Day I reflect on the past several years and can count many blessings for which 
I am thankful.  The German Fest which was hosted by Phyllis and Cliff Tessmer and was a great success.   
For $8.00 per ticket we had an abundance of food and live entertainment.   We had bratwurst, German potato 
salad, sauerkraut, red cabbage coleslaw and other foods I can’t even remember at this time.   There was 
plenty of food and if you went away hungry it certainly wasn’t due to a lack of choices. 
 
The Internationals provided live music and as to be expected there were plenty of polkas!  Some of the gals 
were able to get on the dance floor and do the Electric Slide!  It was a very well rounded evening full of ap-
plause and great smiles!   I am sad to say that I don’t have a list handy to name all the people who helped 
with the cooking and providing us with such full bellies.   However, I do remember that Gregg made the potato 
salad and many people have requested the recipe.   So, ”What up Gregg?” 
 
To continue the month of plenty we had our Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner on November 23.   As happens at 
potlucks sometimes we do run out of food or it gets very skimpy toward the end of the roll call.   But then 
again I think that is why it is called ‘potluck’.   It is very unfortunate that we do have this problem on occasion.  
I am very happy to say that Thanksgiving Dinner was not one of those times!   We had plenty of food to 
share.  A big thank you goes out to the people who volunteered to roast the turkeys and cook the hams.  We 
had a prayer in which we gave our thanks for all the good food, our wonderful neighbors and a moment to re-
member the ones who are no longer with us in this physical world.   
 
Card Bingo was played after dinner and those of us who didn’t have football games to head home to watch 
stayed for games at the clubhouse.  I can’t say for sure who stayed and what went on after I left.  but I do 
know that there were people just leaving the clubhouse around 11:00 p. m.  I would have to say it was a very 
good night! 
As Secretary Of The Board I would like to personally thank everyone who is helping to make this a close knit 
community that is full of generosity and caring.  It may not always show on the tables at potluck dinners,  but 
we always have neighbors who are willing to step up and help us when we are in need.  There have been a 
couple of times when I came home after a potluck and made a sandwich or fixed my own dessert.  Was I 
slightly disappointed?  Of course I was.  However, I would not trade living in this community for being any-
where else.   As time goes on now I feel that we will all be able to adjust to what we bring to the table.   I will 
continue to believe in our residents as we move forward. 

RECYCLED GREETING CARDS WANTED 
 
Do you have used greeting cards?  There is a basket in the clubhouse that you can put them in.  Only the 
fronts are used.  Connie Riter will be sure the cards are sent to St. Jude’s in Nevada. Thank you. 
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HEALTH ARTICLE   by Midge Drouin 

Best Dog Food Choices - compiled by Midge Drouin   Reviewed by Amy Flowers, DVM 
  
When it comes to nutrition, dogs are a lot like people. They're omnivores, meaning they can live healthy lives 
while eating a variety of food. Meats, vegetables, and grains all can be a part of a dog's diet.  But also like us, 
dogs need balanced, moderately-sized meals that fuel their activities, not an overindulgent diet that will ex-
pand their waistlines and put them at risk of diseases like diabetes.  
 
Know Your Dog's Needs 
How much you feed your dog mainly depends on three factors:  

Age, Activity level, Ideal weight 
A young Australian shepherd, for example, needs a lot of exercise, and that means a lot of food to keep him 
going. A tiny, 10-year-old Chihuahua, though, may be more accustomed to spending her day in your lap 
rather than building up a big appetite.  
Dog food labels often provide some guidance on portion size, but your vet will know best how much food your 
dog needs to maintain a healthy weight, says veterinarian Louise Murray, DVM. She's vice president of the 
ASPCA's Bergh Memorial Animal Hospital in New York.  "Diet should be based on a dog's condition, and it 
should be very tailored to the dog," Murray says. "Talk to your vet."  
 
Your vet can also recommend foods that may help protect your dog against disease, says veterinarian Chea 
Hall, DVM, of San Luis Obispo, Calif. Large dogs may be more likely than smaller dogs to develop arthritis, 
for instance. Proper nutrition may help protect your dog's joints and build up joint strength.  
 
Know Your Dog's Food 
Your vet can calculate how many calories your dog should get each day, but most dog food labels don't tell 
you how many calories the food provides.  "One cup could be 200 calories or it could be 400, and that's a 
huge difference," says Hall, who recommends a mostly dry food diet because dry is generally lower in calo-
ries than canned food.  
 
Hall's advice: Contact the food's maker for calorie and other nutritional information. You should also look for a 
statement on the package that says the food meets at least the minimum requirements for a healthy diet set 
by the Association of American Feed Control Officials (AAFCO) for your dog's life stage.  Food labels often 
use terms like "gourmet," "natural," and "premium," Murray notes. Those words may sound appealing, but 
they have no standard definition when it comes to dog food -- so they tell you nothing about what's in the 
food.  "They are not something to go by," Murray says.  
Your vet can be a good guide to selecting an appropriate dog food both for your dog's health and your 
budget. Hall often recommends the foods sold by animal clinics, but since that's not always a convenient or 
affordable option, she works with people to pick out a food that works for both owner and dog. Your vet can 
do the same.  Would you rather make your dog's meals yourself? It's crucial that you talk to your vet first to 
learn how to meet your dog's nutritional needs, Hall says. 

Breakfast will be served on Wednesday, January 8th, from 8:00 am to 9:30 am in the Clubhouse.  
This month’s breakfast will have a Mexican theme.  The cost is $3.00 per person, pay at the door.  
But, please sign up so we know how many are coming.  Thank you. 
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Coyote Coupon Books by Connie Riter 
 
In  three  months, we have sold 36 Coyote Coupon Books -- thanks to so many residents who realize what a 
good item the books are.  I have heard from several people that they have already saved more than the cost 
of the book.   This year’s book has 75 BOGO offers, 85 restaurant coupons, 42 entertainment spots, 20 golf 
offers, and 40 new merchants.  The cost of the books is $20.  We have 14 still to sell, so if you would like to 
purchase one, please call me at 641-7753.  There are many golf and restaurant coupons to use as well as 
special items such as a 10 day pass to use the Apache Junction Multigenerational Center and free popcorn at 
the Dickinson Theater.   Don‘t miss out on the opportunity to save money and to help out our Activities Com-
mittee.    Thanks to all who have already purchased a book.     

Quincy’s Trip To Minot  by Midge Drouin 
  
On the morning of September 29th, Midge and 
her husband Dave and of course Quincy (the 
Desert Harbor Mascot) caught a Delta flight 
out of Sky Harbor to Minneapolis St. Paul, 
Minnesota and then on to Minot, North Dakota.  
 
The Drouins have a brother and sister-in-law 
who live there and work for Century 21 selling 
real estate there in Minot. Quincy got to meet 
family and friends in town. We all got to see 
the flood damaged  businesses that happened 
there two years ago.  Quincy got to ride in a 
Hummer and when we got to Tom & Petra's 
house, we all got to meet Charlie, their bull mastiff dog.  The weather when we got there was very coopera-
tive for the most part with temperatures being mostly in the mid to high 60's and occasionally to the 70's with 
us dodging a huge snowstorm just to the south of us in South Dakota.  
   
During our stay, we got to experience the very popular Hoostfest, a Norwegian festival (where we tried Lefse 
which is a Norwegian bread).  Tjos fest os  held every year at that time at their fairground.  While we were 
there, we booked two celebrity shows and got to see Bill Cosby, the comedian, and the very popular musical 
country band, Alabama.  Both shows were very entertaining.   
 

ITEMS FOR SALE OR ITEMS WANTED 
 
WANTED:  Used bike, 2 or 3 wheel, Patti Fitzpatrick, Lot #94, 480-288-8203 
 



15 

 

harbor lights newsletter 
harbor lights newsletter 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 
       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 
       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Margo Crawford 104 Photo restoration, scanning-slides 623-910-2713 

 Dorothy Mueller 155 Avon Products, Free Boxes 480-984-9780 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 480-641-7753 

 Renee Spears 57 Reiki Sessions 480-215-8328 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 
   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 
     
 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 619-508-9402 
     
 Karen Majur 173 Sweet Life Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Lance Johnson 29 Custom Jewelry, Professional Jewelry Repair 801-231-3568 
     
 Miles Lowery  Exterior pressure washing, screens & windows, 480-276-8568 
   exterior painting, tighten jacks under home,  
   repair-replace roofs, handyman  
     
 Dick Smith 74 House Sitting, Transportation to Dr. or Store 480-983-5819 
     

 Greg Sather 10 Interior, Exterior Painting 602-558-0612 

Updates to the calendar can always be found on the website     
www.desertharboraz.com 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
 

2 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
1pm Cards 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 
6:30pm Billiards 
 

3 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 
 
 

4 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
9am  
Residents  
Meeting 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

5 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

6 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

7 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
12pm Ladies 
Soup/Salad 
Luncheon 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ  
Poker 
7pm Cards 

8 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8-9:30am  
Breakfast Club 
8am Exercise 
1pm Cards 
2pm Dance Class 
 

9 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
1pm Quilting 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 

10 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

11 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
 
 

12 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

13 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

14 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ  
Poker 
7pm Cards 

15 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Quilting 
2pm Dance Class 
6pm Jam Session 
 
 

16 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9:30am 
Casino Trip 
Ft McDowell 
1pm Cards 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 
6:30pm Billiards 
 

17 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
7pm Cards 

18 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
4:30pm Happy 
Hour 
5pm  
Pot Luck 
 
 

19 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

20 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

21 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
11am Ladies  
     Luncheon 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards 

22 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Cards 
2pm Dance Class 

23 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
1pm Quilting 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 
 
CASINO NIGHT 
AT CLUBHOUSE 

24 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

25 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

26 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

27 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

28 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ  
Poker 
7pm Cards 

29 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Cards 
2pm Dance Class 
 
 
 

30 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
1pm Cards 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 
6:30pm Billiards 
 
 

31 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 
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